
VILLAGE OF HODGKINS

FINANCE COMMITTEE
July 8, 2014
Meeting called to order:
7:00 P.M.

Those present:
Vicky Moxley, Chairman
Donald Cuttill, Member

Paul Struve, Member

Philip Kringlie, Member

Also Present:
Noel Cummings President



Hugh Rhodes, Trustee

Melody Salerno, Comptroller

Jack Scott, Superintendent of Public Works

Tim Kovel, Building Inspector

John O’Connell, Attorney

Timothy Callahan, Attorney

Joe Lyons, Pleasantview Fire Protection District

Mrs. Moxley opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.   She relinquished the floor to Attorney Callahan and Dennis Brennan of Illinois Energy Aggregation.

Attorney Callahan distributed a new contract previously to the Board regarding the aggregation of electric to review should the Village decide to participate again.
The First aggregation the Village entered into expired in June 2014 and was for one year.  Prices were significantly lower to enter into a contract with a third party supplier last year and the Village was offered a one year contract.  Since then ComEd has lowered their rates and are competitive with the third party suppliers.
Mr. Brennan distributed a handout of the Electric Comparison and Projected Savings to the Committee to peruse.  This showed Companies that gave bids as to the cost to the residents of the Village.  He however stated the lowest bid was given by Eligo who is not on this bid sheet.  Eligo bid 6.9 cents per kWh with an additional fee of $6.50 service fee per month.  
Mr. Brennan also noted that should ComEd be lower than Eligo residents will be allowed to opt out and move to ComEd only without a $50 penalty fee.

Attorney O’Connell asked how were individual customers able to know that ComEd rates would be lower than Eligo.

Mr. Brennan responded Eligo would have this information on their web site that would show the different rates for ComEd and Eligo.
Attorney O’Connell noted the other issue was the $6.50 monthly fee added by Eligo.  He stated there are a number of mobile homes in the Village that do not use a lot of electricity.  If you add in the additional $6.50 service charge fee that would most likely make their electric bills significantly higher than they should be paying for their electric.

Mr. Brennan stated they would be able to opt out without the $50 penalty fee as long as they used ComEd.  Should they opt out and go with another company for their electric then there would be a $50 penalty fee on their bill.

Mr. Struve asked what the kWh would be with the included fee of $6.50.

Mr. Brennan stated he did not know but Eligo would have that information.

Mrs. Moxley asked what other communities would be included in this pool.  
He responded along with Hodgkins, there are McCook, Burbank, Evergreen Park and Chicago Ridge.

Mrs. Moxley then questioned if her math was correct the 6.9 plus the $6.50 per month equaled a rate of 7.43, which Mr. Brennan did confirm.  With that cost she asked what the rate for ComEd was currently.  He responded with 7.5 or 7.6 which will be going up in September.

Attorney O’Connell asked how the suppliers charged communities.  Would the Village of Hodgkins be considered a lower usage town because of the 3 mobile home parks consisting of mostly seniors, which use significantly lower amounts of electricity?   Mr. Brennan replied that would probably be a correct statement and also noted any suppliers would look at the size of the homes, meaning the larger the home the more electrical usage there would be.  Mr. O’Connell expressed concern that combining the low electrical usage in Hodgkins with other towns with higher usage we would in effect, be subsidizing the supplier.
Mr. Brennan stated this is a three year contract.  Nobody knows how the electrical rates will go, up or down.  After two years this can be reviewed and discussed as to what should be done to get better rates.
Attorney O’Connell stated this contract is already up and Mr. Brennan would need an answer by July 14, 2014 if the Village is going to accept this contract.

Mr. Cummings stated there would be no answers this evening and it is something that needs to be thought about carefully. The Board meeting is scheduled for July 14th and he hoped the Board would be able to come to a solution by then.

Mrs. Moxley asked if there were any other questions.  As there were not she adjourned the meeting.

Adjourned:    7.40 P.M.

.

__________________________

Claude Sexton, Clerk by
Sharon Wells, Deputy Clerk

